
Risk Assessment & Planning for COVID – Mask Wearing 
 

Minutes from Meeting held via online Teams Meeting - 6 May 2022 
 
Attendance: Sudesh Lourdes, Hilary Smith, Sheena Millar, Sally Robinson, Donna Cormack (Chair), 

Mark Patchett, Finn McKenzie, Alex MacCreadie, Bridget Rhodes, Michelle Rush 
 
Apologies:  Lily Harward Jones 
 
The Board discussed the paper that was supplied for review, to be considered alongside the other 
documents and Board discussions in making their decision.  
 
Donna confirmed the paper was based on the information from Te Mahau (Ministry of Education) and 
our strategic goals and values. The flow chart was from Te Mahau. It was noted we might need to 
have a deeper look at how we communicate with the School community.   
 
The Board considered the following issues in detail: 
 
The Risk Profile of the school community  (pg 3 of the paper) showed the current number of reported 
cases in Wellington is high 400s (seven day rolling average ), so not significantly dropping. It is difficult 
to know  how many students are fully vaccinated. The booster would not cater for some students (i.e. 
those under 16 years). The Board agreed that (based on the population statistics provided) in the 
school community most people have probably had vaccinations. The government is making a 
descision on a fourth booster and that information may come out later next week.  
 
There was a discussion around what other schools are doing. The principal conveyed that she hasn’t 
heard how other schools are managing students not wearing masks. Some of the Board noted that 
they quite like the framework that Wellington Girls have used, which was previously circulated by 
email. 
 
The Board discussed the additional factors for consideration, which included ventilation, staff 
consultation, implemention of a decision , and school Covid planning. The Board noted how the 
school would manage students/staff not wearing masks if the decision was to only recommend. It was 
noted that our school may have a different level of compliance with recommendations, based on our 
school population. People may not be inclined to wear masks, which is harder to manage, as once 
some don’t wear masks, it will end up more and more not wearing them.   

 
The Board discussed that a mask mandate protects the most at risk in line with our values.   
 
There was further discussion around if it was compulsory what would that be in practice : 

• Ensure that masks are to be worn indoors unless in the gym; 
• Communication sent to students, staff and whānau comes from the Board; 
• That a review is put in place for every Board meeting, or where there are any significant 

changes in the COVID-19 environment; 
• Student reps to be part of the messaging from the Board to support what is being put in 

place; and include the reasons why the decision was made; 
• That there is a process for mask exemptions. 

 
The Board agreed to have a vote and first voted on Option A : 
 



A. Mandatory - That the School Board resolve that a mask mandate for all staff, students and 
visitors to the school remains in place. This would apply to indoor spaces (with some 
exceptions, such as PE). This would require a review date.  

 
Sally Robinson (Co-Chair) called for vote via hands up. 
 
It was unanimously voted that a mask mandate for all staff, students and visitors to the school 
remains in place and this decision would be reviewed at every Board meeting.   
 
Approved as a true and correct record:  
 
 
Signed: ....................................................................... Date: .......................................................... 
 

Sally Robinson (Jun 15, 2022 15:04 GMT+12)
Sally Robinson 15/06/2022


